
CITY OF LAUREL 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
Joseph R. Robison - Laurel Municipal Center 
8103 Sandy Spring Road, Laurel , MD 20707-2502 
Phone: 301-725-5300 ext. 2124 • Fax: 301-725-6831 

January 3, 2024 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: James Kole, Council President 
Laurel City Councilmembers,A

FROM: Mayor Keith R. Sydnor '26v)
SUBJ: Reappointment of City Administrator and Deputy City Administrator 

I am writing to request your confirmation of the reappointment of City 

Administrator Christian L. Pulley and Deputy City Administrator Joanne Hall Barr. Their 

dedication, leadership, and expertise have significantly contributed to the effective 

functioning of the City. 

Over the past three years, Christian L. Pulley has demonstrated exceptional skills 

in managing City affairs, implementing policies. and fostering collaboration among City 

departments. Additionally, Joanne Hall Barr has proven to be an invaluable asset, 

providing crucial support to Ms. Pulley and effectively overseeing various day-to-day 

functions. 

Enclosed with this memo, you will find detailed resumes for both, outlining their 

qualifications, accomplishments, and relevant experience. I believe that their professional 

backgrounds align seamlessly with the demands of their respective roles. 

I look forward to your confirmation of their reappointments at the Monday, January 

8, 2023, meeting of the Mayor and City Council I am confident that their continued service 

will further enhance our community. 

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not 

hesitate to contact me. 

cc: Christian L. Pulley, CPM, City Administrator 
Joann Hall Barr, Deputy City Administrator 
Ana R. Navarro, MMC, Executive Assistant to the Mayor 
Sara A. Green, CPM, CMC, Clerk to the City Council 

Email: laurelmayor@laurel.md.us Twitter @LaurelMayor Website . www.cityoflaurel.org 


